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TONBRIDGE AND MALLING BOROUGH COUNCIL 
 

COUNCIL MEETING 
 

Tuesday, 18th September, 2018 
 

At the extraordinary meeting of the Tonbridge and Malling Borough Council held at 
Civic Suite, Gibson Building, Kings Hill, West Malling on Tuesday, 18th September, 
2018 

 
 

Present: The Deputy Mayor (Councillor Mrs J A Anderson) – in the Chair, 
Cllr O C Baldock, Cllr M A C Balfour, Cllr M C Base, Cllr Mrs S Bell, 
Cllr R P Betts, Cllr T Bishop, Cllr V M C Branson, Cllr Mrs B A Brown, 
Cllr T I B Cannon, Cllr R W Dalton, Cllr D A S Davis, Cllr M O Davis, 
Cllr Mrs T Dean, Cllr Mrs M F Heslop, Cllr N J Heslop, Cllr D Keeley, 
Cllr D Lettington, Cllr Mrs S L Luck, Cllr B J Luker, Cllr D Markham, 
Cllr P J Montague, Cllr Mrs A S Oakley, Cllr L J O'Toole, Cllr M Parry-
Waller, Cllr S C Perry, Cllr M R Rhodes, Cllr R V Roud, 
Cllr Ms S V Spence, Cllr A K Sullivan, Cllr M Taylor, Cllr F G Tombolis 
and Cllr T C Walker 
 

 Apologies for absence were received from Her Worship the Mayor 
Councillor Mrs P A Bates and Councillors Mrs S M Barker, P F Bolt, 
J L Botten, M A Coffin, D J Cure, S M Hammond, D Keers, 
Mrs F A Kemp, S M King, R D Lancaster, H S Rogers, 
Miss J L Sergison, Miss S O Shrubsole, Miss G E Thomas and 
B W Walker 
 
PART 1 - PUBLIC 
 

C 18/64  
  

DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST  
 
There were no declarations of interest made in accordance with the 
Code of Conduct. 
 

C 18/65  
  

WASTE SERVICES CONTRACT  
 
Consideration was given to the recommendations of the Cabinet at its 
extraordinary meeting on 4 September 2018 regarding proposals for a 
new ‘opt-in’ garden waste charge, the provision of new containers and a 
marketing/communications budget associated with the new Waste 
Services Contract. 
 
RESOLVED: That 
 
(1) the new opt-in garden waste charge at the standard rate of £40 

per year, as detailed in the report to the Street Scene and 
Environment Services Advisory Board at paragraph 1.4.3, be 
agreed; 



COUNCIL 18 September 2018 
 
 

 
2 

 

 
(2) further detail on a reduced introductory charge be considered in 

accordance with proposals set out at paragraph 1.4.3 of the 
report to the Street Scene and Environment Services Advisory 
Board; 
 

(3) the provision of new containers for the Waste Services Contract 
be added to the Capital Plan, funded from the earmarked reserve; 
and 
 

(4) a marketing/communication budget be established to publicise 
and promote the new enhanced waste service in the sum of 
£100,000 funded from the Invest to Save Earmarked Reserve. 

 
C 18/66  
  

SEALING OF DOCUMENTS  
 
RESOLVED:  That authority be given for the Common Seal of the 
Council to be affixed to any instrument to give effect to a decision of the 
Council incorporated into these Minutes and proceedings. 
 
 
 

The meeting ended at 7.55 pm 
having commenced at 7.40 pm 

 
 


